
Town of Callicoon 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Monday, February 10, 2025 

 

The Town Board, Town of Callicoon, County of Sullivan, State of New York at the Town Hall, 

Jeffersonville, NY, held a Public Hearing on Monday, February 10, 2025, at 7:45pm with the following 

present: 

 

 Supervisor T. Bose, Councilman S. Gaebel, Councilwoman A. Rasmussen and Councilman C 

Hubert. 

 Absent: Coucilman Schadt. 

 

 Also Present: 

 Kim Klein, Town Clerk 

 Christine Olsen, Bookkeeper 

 Kris Scullion, Code Enforcement Officer 

 Ryan Bose, Highway Superintendent 

 Marvin Newberg, Town Attorney 

 Audience: As Attached 

 

The Published Legal Notice was submitted. 

 

On a motion by Councilman Hubert, seconded by Councilwoman Rasmussen to open the Public Hearing 

at 7:45pm. Motion Passed – 4 Ayes. 

 

The Public Hearing is being held to hear Public Comment on the Proposed Property Tax Exemption for 

Volunteers.  

 

Supervisor Bose added that he has spoken to Assemblywoman Kay and Senator Oberacker about the 

exemption. He stated that the exemption which was passed by New York State was poorly written, but 

the Town will pass a local law, but it must be done right.  

 

Public Comment 

No Public Comment 

 

On a motion by Councilman Gaebel, seconded by Councilman Hubert to continue the Public Hearing to a 

later date where a public notice will be posted. Motion Passed – 4 Ayes. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Kim Klein 

Town Clerk – Town of Callicoon 


